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Freedom of Information Request 
 
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):
 
“We write pursuant to Section 1(1) of the Freedom of Information Act to request copies of the current guidance issued to HMCTS staff setting out how court staff should respond to requests from individuals or their representatives for copies of:

a. ‘Information’ forms presented to the court by police officers when applying for search warrants;

b. The warrants themselves.

Please do not hesitate to contact Gus Silverman, the solicitor with conduct of this matter, should you require any further information regarding this request. In the meantime we shall look forward to receiving the information requested within 20 working days of receipt.”

Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA). Please accept my apologies for the delay in replying to your request. 
I can confirm that the department holds information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you. 
Enclosed with this letter is a copy of the Justices’ guidance booklet on dealing with search warrants. Guidance to Justices’ Clerks particularly on dealing with requests for information is situated on page 4 of this document and the heading ‘Procedure’. 
Also, on the 7th October 2013 the Criminal Procedure Rules came into force. Prior to this date guidance on the new rules was issued to court staff. This guidance was also issued on the justice website (http://www.justice.gov.uk/courts/procedure-rules/criminal). An extract on applications for information surrounding a search warrant is below;
“While considering those rules, the Rule Committee heard from magistrates and their legal advisers that it would help magistrates’ courts to have a prescribed procedure for dealing with applications for access to the material on the basis of which a search warrant had been issued. The Committee has amended rule 5.7 (Supply to a party of information or documents from records or case materials) to help courts strike the right balance between, on the one hand, the confidentiality which must attach to the investigation of an alleged crime and, on the other, a person’s right to know why a search warrant was issued against him or her.”

No other specific guidance on show to respond to requests for information surrounding search warrants is issued to court staff. 

